
 
 

Borneel Bikash Phukan 
Vettersstraße / 70  
09126 Chemnitz 

Köln, 30.09.2024 
SUBJECT: RECOMMENDATION LETTER FOR BORNEEL BIKASH PHUKAN 
 
To whom it may concern, 
please accept my recommendation of Mr Borneel Bikash Phukan, born on the 23rd of June 1999, who 
supported the Golf Post team in his role as student assistant from the 1st of April until the 30st of 
September 2024. He was employed as an working student in the product development department. 
 
Golf Post is the biggest Online Golf Platform in DACH run by the Golf Post AG. It is based on a mix of editorial 
content, User-Generated-Content and targeted services for the Golf, Luxury, Automotive and Consumer 
Goods Industry. Golf enthusiasts can follow professional Golf tournaments all over the world and all 
interesting and actual news in the Golf world. The focus is on the DACH region but also on the worldwide 
Golf market. 
 
Mr Phukan took on the following tasks at Golf Post during his tenure as working student: 
 

- Contributed to the design and development of various Golf Post projects, utilizing Svelte, SvelteKit, 
Tailwind CSS, JavaScript, and REST APIs. 

- Implemented Figma design concepts, localization, and UI improvements for the Golf Post company 
website. 

- Collaborated on the design and development of the Golf Post Fantasy web application, building 
functional and reusable components, using Tailwind CSS and integrating the Golf Post API. 

- Developed core features for the Golf Post Fantasy application, including user authentication, player 
selection, tournament details, and league management functionalities. 

 
Mr Pukhan has exceptional abilities in the product development field which he provided during his tenure at 
Golf Post in an outstanding way. He helped us to find new approaches to our ongoing development tasks and 
practices. His dedicated performance and strong endurance were very important and a great benefit for the 
company. Mr Pukhan worked very independently without losing the main tasks out of sight. The quality of 
his work and the outcome was much appreciated and always on point. He was a very dedicated working 
student at all times. 
 
Mr Pukhan left Golf Post after the agreed time of six months by the end of September 2024. We at Golf Post 
wish him all the best for his upcoming tasks and challenges. He convinced us with his honesty and his 
outstanding attendance. 
 
We have no hesitation in recommending him to any future employer. We would be pleased to reemploy Mr 
Pukhan. 
 
 
Matthias Graef 
CEO, Golf Post AG 


